
 

 
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE REQUEST 
 
 

 
 

To: legals@kitsapsun.com  
From: Barbara Bricker - Solid Waste Division Subject: 
Public Notice - SWAC Meeting Date: February 1, 2023 
 
 
Please publish on the following dates: 

 
Wednesday, January 20, 2023 
Friday, January 25, 2023 
Monday, January 27, 2023 

 
********************************** 
 
The Kitsap County Solid Waste Advisory Committee will meet Wednesday, February 1 - 4:00 
p.m. Due to Covid-19 and the Governor’s order 20-28 Waiving Open Public Meeting Act 
Requirements regarding social distancing, there will be a remote meeting option for this  
meeting. Please visit our website at: 
https://sp.kitsapgov.com/sites/comm/SitePages/agendasearch.aspx or call 360-337-4667 
for instructions. The regularly scheduled meetings are held on the first Wednesday of  
every other month. The public is welcome to attend. 
 
********************************* 
 
Please send the invoice and two copies of the Affidavit of Publication to: 
 
Barbara Bricker Kitsap County Public Works‐Solid Waste Division ‐ 614 Division Street  
MS‐27 ‐ Port Orchard, WA 98366. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

https://sp.kitsapgov.com/sites/comm/SitePages/agendasearch.aspx%20or%20call%20360-337-4667


 
 

KITSAP COUNTY SOLID WASTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

Meeting Held Virtually Via Zoom 
 

February 1, 2023 - 4:00 p.m. 
 
 

AGENDA 
 
 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

 
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
 
 

CORRESPONDENCE  
 

 
KCPW  
 
 Election of officers – postpone? 
 2023 Work Plan 
 Planning process discussion 
 Interlocal Agreement for SW planning 
 Future meetings – frequency and format 
 Legislative Update 
 Capital Project Updates 

              NKSC 
              SRAGF 
              Compactor 
 
 
ROUND TABLE DISCUSSION 
 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 

 



 
 

SOLID WASTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SWAC) 
MEETING MINUTES – Held via Zoom 

February 1, 2023 – 4:00 p.m. 
 

 
Those Present:  Regional/Cities: City of Bainbridge Island – Diane Landry, City of 
Bremerton – Melinda Monroe, City of Port Orchard – Stephanie Bailey, City of Poulsbo 
– Shannon Wood, South Kitsap – Eric Lenius; Commercial: Bill Rich; Industry: 
Bainbridge Disposal – Heather Church; NAVFAC – Christina Duggar; Port Gamble 
S’Klallam Tribe – Josh Carter 
 
KCPW SWD: Chris Piercy, Barbara Bricker, Tamara Krueger 
 
KPHD: Steve Brown 
 
Ecology: Carolyn Bowie 
 
Guest: Tony Lang, City of Port Orchard Public Works 
 
Those Absent:  Regional/Cities: North Kitsap – Douglas Chamberlain, Central Kitsap – 
John Poppe Agriculture: Erika Anderson; Suquamish Tribe – Jaime Lawrence  
  
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 
Agenda approved as presented. 
 
 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 
 
Minutes for December 7, 2022, meeting approved. 
 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
Memo from Laura Moser of Waste Management was sent electronically to SWAC 
members. Memo attached. 
 
 



KCPW 
 
Officer Elections – 
 
SWAC motioned to postpone officer elections, until the next meeting, when the new 
Commissioner Walters SWAC representative is appointed. 
 
Chris Piercy – 2023 SWAC Work Plan 
 
Motion was made and SWAC approved the 2023 Work Plan as presented by Chris 
Piercy. The meeting location and the chairperson elections will be amended after the 
next meeting. The 2023 Work Plan is attached.  
 
Chris Piercy – Inter Local Agreement ILA 
 
Chris is working to update the ILA. The last update was in 2008. The ILA delegates the 
sole planning authority for all jurisdictions in Kitsap County to the Kitsap County Public 
Works, Solid Waste Division. Cities can follow the county or go on their own. Chris 
asked for appointed SWAC members to refer the most current contact from their cities 
for him negotiate the ILA with.  
 
Heather asked for Chris to give a history of the ILA. The ILA outlines who is responsible 
for what in Kitsap County. The current copy is in the back of the Solid and Hazardous 
Waste Management Plan. 
 
Future Meetings –  
 
The Kitsap County board of Commissioners has reassessed virtual advisory meetings 
and requiring a physical location for members and public to attend. Starting in April we 
will have a physical meeting place available with the option to attend remotely. Either at 
the Annex or the Bremerton Public Works building. Bill Rich also offered to check on a 
space at the Bremerton Conference Center. 
 
Legislative Updates – 
 
There are many bills in progress that may affect recycling in Washington State. SWAC 
discussed how they may affect hauling and customers of Kitsap. 
 
Capital Project Updates – 
 
North Kitsap Service Center –  
 
Project is in 90% in design, but the conditional use permit process is backlogged at the 
Department of Community Development (DCD) a possible 8-12 months. We will need to 
host another HHW collection event for the north area. 



Silverdale Recycle and Garbage Facility –  
 
Cost have significantly increased since the project was started. Original budget was 
about $4,000,000. And has now increased to $14,500,000. We are working to get the 
costs down to about $12,000,000. The process will also be slowed down by the DCD 
condition use permit process but hopefully start the end of this year. 
 
Second Compactor at Olympic View Transfer Station –  
 
The compactor project progress is in the final details and should be ready later this 
year. 
 

 
ROUND TABLE DISCUSSION 
 
Bill Rich – Kitsap Transit is working to purchase more electric buses. The goal is to 
have an all-electric fleet. 
 
Chris Piercy – Caitlin Newman is currently working on a Community Litter Clean Up 
grant for $107,400.00 for 2023-2025. Will cover Adopt a Spot, Therapeutic Court, and 
homeless encampment and other clean ups. 
 
Heather Church – Her son Brett is job shadowing her for a year and will attend the 
SWAC meetings. 
 
Diane Landry – Bainbridge Island Zero Waste is supplementing the annual September 
beach cleanup with an April roadside cleanup. They are working with the Solid Waste 
Division for funding to help with disposal after the cleanups. Would Adopt a Spot like a 
table at the Earth Day Celebration at Battle Point Park? 
 
Steve Brown – Solid and Hazardous Waste at the Health District is pursuing more 
enforcement and clean ups of homeless encampments. It has helped working with the 
Kitsap Heart team. They finished the 2023 work Plan and will work on some Solid 
Waste regulations. 
 
Tony Lang – City of Port Orchard is working on encampment clean ups and 
policy/procedures. The week of April 10-14 is spring clean-up for the city. Adding Tony 
to the SWAC email. 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 5:24 
 
NEXT MEETING 



 
The next meeting is tentatively scheduled for April 5, 2023 
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